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Meetings 14 June, 16 September 2006 and 14 February 2007.

Chair: David Sanderson

Membership: Bill Gaskarth (accreditation), Jim Andrews (CHUGD), Chris King (ESTA), Colin Graham/Stuart Monro (SESEF), Allan Rogers (ESEF), Hazel Rymer (OU), Justine Hope (teacher: member of ESTA).

Highlights from above meetings:

•BS8848 In February the Geol Soc indicated it would withdraw support if there were not significant changes and a positive involvement of the geoscience community.
•Higher Education Academy subject enquiries – The HEA intend to trial a number of ‘the state of the subject’ enquiries and were proposing to task the subject centres to undertake the work. GEES was interested and consulted the Geological Society. In the event GEES did not bid to do this in the 2006/7 financial year. In the event 5 subject enquiries were commissioned by the HEA via other subject centres (see http://www.heacademy.ac.uk/documents/HEAC_10Oct06_Ai4_OperationalPlan_mergeddoc.doc). If the review is extended, the Geological Society will liaise further with GEES.
•Geological Society will now accredit MSc courses. 

•Bologna and accreditation. The Committee advises that at this stage, universities wishing to accredit Integrated Masters degrees are strongly advised to ensure the units comprising such degrees are at second cycle level.
-----------------------------------------------
•Key Stage 3 Primer: interactive web based resource for schools based upon the rock cycle– planned launch in September.

•Science communication: the Committee is keen to promote the Undergraduate Ambassadors Scheme and has commissioned an article for the June ‘Geoscientist’. Bicentenary Careers fair 12 September targeted at Schools and HE.

•The Society was represented at the annual ESTA conference in September which included an HE outreach session (see the most recent edition of Teaching Earth Sciences) and is proactively developing links with ESTA. 
•The Committee welcomed the Geoscience Action Plan (N Thomas address today) and will respond positively to it.

•First destination survey. The Society has commissioned a new survey using HESA data to be published in the Geoscientist. 

Next meeting is May 23.
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